

Dear Sir/Madam

We are writing to oppose the suggested council development plan regarding the high level strategic road route from Warrington waterfront along the route of the former railway embankment through Latchford/Grappenhall/Thelwall.

We attended the meeting at the Park Royal hotel recently and voiced our concerns over this proposed crossing to a member of your planning team.

We feel strongly that this route would impact on our community in Thelwall causing

a higher level of traffic noise and pollution in our village. This would also have a impact on local wildlife around the Trans Pennine trail and the local woodland area.

We realise that this is your preferred option but we would like to be informed of the alternative proposals available

Please can you advise us of which assessment's you have carried out to arrive at your preferred option.

Yours Faithfully